
South Yarra Community Baptist Church
Decisions from the Host Group Meeting

6 October 2014

Listed below are the main decisions from our recent Host Group meeting. This is not the full minutes, but a 
summary of the main decisions. In line with our church policy, these decisions are circulated not only for 
your information, but to allow you to consider the decisions and, if you have any concerns about any of 
them, to seek more information or ask for them to be reconsidered. Where possible, we will not implement 
the decisions for at least seven days, in order to allow time for people to respond. Questions or concerns can 
be raised with any member of the Host Group, or by emailing all of them at once at hosts@laughingbird.net

Those in attendance at the recent meeting were Eliz Cook, Ian Cook, Nathan Nettleton, Alison Sampson, 
Sylvia Sandeman, Shelley Taylor and Steven Wong.

Summary of the Decisions

1. We have only received one expression of interest so far for the Ancient Wisdom workshop on 16 
November despite advertising on the Laughing Bird website and printing out flyers. It will be advertised 
in the next BUV Communications.

2. We have decided that if sufficient numbers are not forthcoming for the Ancient Wisdom workshop, we 
will instead use that day to run a workshop for our own members on Christian – Muslim relationships. 
This workshop would have only some brief input from Nathan and Nur, and then be mainly an 
opportunity for questions and discussion prompted by the ideas that Nathan has raised. 

3. On discussing the content of the proposed new street front signboards, we have decided to include an 
acknowledgement of the traditional indigenous owners of the land on the board.

4. Nathan and Eliz reported the AA Group, who are using the hall on Sunday mornings have booked and 
paid up until Christmas. They have been tidy in cleaning up and have requested the use of a presently 
unused cupboard in the kitchen. We agreed to allow the AA Group to use this cupboard and will have it 
labelled for their use. 

5. Nathan and Alison have just received the draft Mission Project report. It will be circulated to the Hosts 
and then the final version will be circulated to all members. 

6. Discussion of the garden redevelopment has been deferred to next month because Alison will meet 
tomorrow with the coordinator of the local community gardens.

7. Anne Spence (one of our Visiting Pastoral Overseers) has accepted the invitation to receive the 
questionnaires for Nathan’s annual review and to write the summary report. The focus of the review will 
be on Leadership and Teamwork.  The questionnaires will be distributed for completion and return to 
Ann by late October.

8. We concluded our discussion of the ownership of the laughingbird.net website domain name. We agreed 
that the site and its domain name belong to the church, but if Nathan leaves AND the church no longer 
wishes to maintain the site, Nathan will be given first right of refusal on taking it over.

9. We discussed printing postcard size invitation cards containing details of the Church service times 
including a welcome to all people. We will explore the costs and the design of the postcard, and speak to 
Paul Gahan about including some of his artwork on it. 


